

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES October 25, 2022

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, and Bill Shaheen Those in attendance were Bob Sheehan, Alan Weiss, Martin Laliberte, Ryan O'Hala

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and Dick and Lee were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes for October 11, 2022. Bill abstained, he was not present for the October 11 meeting.
- 2. The Board voted on and all members approved each of the following items:

Timesheet for Colleen

Money Turnover Sheet

Temporary food permit for Immaculate Heart of Mary, Veteran's Pork Dinner, 10/12/22 Temporary food permit for Granby Music Parent Association, Grab n' Go, 10/18/22 Well permit for Henshaw Well, lot 6 Carver Street Sign-off for building permit, 380 East State Street COC for 5 Darrel Ave.

- The Board members, Dick and Lee received these Title 5 Reports:
 Cold Hill Drive, Greg Everson, Passes
 24, 26, 28 Smith Ave, Neil Jackson, all Passes
 7, 8, 9, 10, 13 Leo Drive, Neil Jackson, all Passes
- 4. The community septic system septic tanks on Smith Ave and Leo Drive are being inspected by Neil Jackson. Dave Desrosiers informed Dick that during inspections of the tanks, risers were being installed. Dick will inform Dave if the tank inspections are required per regulations.
- 5. Bob Sheehan was present to submit a septic design for a new 3-bedroom, complete system, at lot 6, Carver Street. The Board reviewed. The Board approved the design subject to fill regulations and trench permit. The Board also approved the well permit for this lot.
- 6. Alan Weiss was present to submit a septic design for a septic tank replacement for a 3-bedroom at lot 6 Cold Hill. The Board reviewed. The Board approved the permit for the septic tank replacement subject to providing the ballast calculation. There is an older than 12-year, unused system with water observed in the d-box and septic tank. During Alan's inspection there was no evidence that the leachfield had been flooded. The Board stated that a water test of the existing well would be required for a building permit sign-off.

- 7. Ryan O'Hala of O'Hala Sanitation was present to request a Hauler's permit. After discussion, Dick and Lee approved the Hauler's permit for 2022. A discussion followed about the state regulation 15.351, the requirement for haulers to submit pumping records. The Board instructed the Assistant to put this on the next meeting agenda and to contact the licensed haulers to submit the state form for pumping.
- 8. The Board discussed their next meeting date of November 8. Since November 8 is election day the Board voted to move the meeting to November 22 unless something pressing came up. Subsequently, Dick will be away November 22, the meeting may be held November 15.
- 9. The Board discussed Northeast Paving's contingency plan. The Board instructed the Assistant to contact Mr. Hanson from DEP and ask about a more detailed plan and concerns about equipment breakdowns, deliveries during breakdowns and notification to police.
- 10. Dick informed the Board that he was called to the High School over concerns in the kitchen when panels were removed, and asbestos was exposed.
- 11. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on November 15, 2022, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 12. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Pichard G. Rambardier Chair

Lee Lalonde

William Shaheen

۳.